WWW

The maximum number of Ravens reported during the week in the Hillside square was 10, also a Barn Owl continues to be roosting in the area and Redwings are being seen there with 43 being the maximum flock size reported.

A singing Chiffchaff was heard at the sewage works on the morning of the 4th, although whether it was a wintering bird singing before moving north or an incoming bird is of course a question that can't be answered. That morning a pair of Goosander were actively hunting on the river just south of the sewage works and two Dippers flew upstream in close company calling. By the 6th there were signs that a pair of Grey Wagtails had taken up residence in the area of the sewage works. Another pair have been reported at Stidston.
Signs of breeding activity are being shown by many of our commoner resident species.

On the 1st gulls benefited from a farmers activity of muck spreading at Harbourneford Cross where a flock of about 250 gulls contained at least 20 adult Lesser Black-backed Gulls. The remainder were Herring Gulls and no attempt was made to separate juveniles. 
On the 3rd in a turnip field being used to feed sheep above Higher Downstow a flock of about 40 Skylarks was found. These could have been birds that appear to have withdrawn from the moor with the onset of the colder weather or alternatively birds that have been held up from moving north by the adverse winds.
Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
